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Kirton Primary School 

Summer Term 2023 - Sports News 

 
As ever, the end of the summer term was 

extremely busy with all our sporting events 

and sports days - all of which contributed 

to a fabulous finale to the school year.  

 

Tennis Development Day 

 

 
Ten Y4 children took part in the Tennis 

Development Day at Boston Tennis Club 

alongside other schools.  

 

Great sportsmanship was shown as 

everyone learned about the sport and took 

part in a range of tennis activities. The 

children showed great interest in the 

sport. Well done to the children who took 

part. 

 

Mini Tennis Tournament 

 

 

 

Four Y4 children took part in the Mini 

Tennis Rd Tournament at Boston Tennis 

Club against a large number of other local 

schools.  

 

All four children were amazing in every 

tennis match they played, showing great 

skills with the racket, ball control and 

great sportsmanship. They complimented 

good shots from their opponents and 

congratulated them at the end with a 

handshake whether they won or lost.  

 

We achieved third place in the tournament, 

which is an incredible achievement against 

some very talented opponents from other 

schools.  

 

A fantastic effort and a big well done to 

all four players! 

 

Y5 Dynamo Cricket Tournament 

 

 
A team of enthusiastic children took a trip 

to Boston Cricket Club to partake in a Y5 

Dynamo Cricket Tournament. Competition 



2 

 

for a space on the team was intense. It 

was such a hard decision on who to take. 
 

With the unpredictable British weather 

holding true-to-form, one day before the 

event and there was a torrential downpour. 

Luckily, on competition day, the sun shone, 

the wind eased, and all was good! 

 

Kirton managed to get through to the 

semi-finals, after some truly wonderful 

games, but lost a close-fought match by 

just a few runs. This secured the team 

fourth place. Competition, this year, was 

the toughest it has been in a while so the 

whole team deserves credit. 

 

Tri-Golf at Boston Golf Club 

 

 
At Boston Golf Club, ten Y4 children took 

part in the Tri-Golf event. Our children 

competed against nine other local schools.  

 

After an excellent display of sports’ skill 

and effort, our children came third and 

earned bronze medals and certificates!  

 

A Visit from Boston United Football Club 

 

 
Kirton Primary School received some 

visitors from Boston United Football Club 

to share the story of the football club’s 

success in the league. 
 

The overriding message the children took 

away was: determination is a great thing to 

have, never give up and stay positive. 

 

Boston United had to win three away 

games in the play-offs to secure promotion 

to the higher league (one they hadn’t been 

in for 14 years). These games were 

scrappy, tight and dramatic; two went to 

penalty shoot outs! The children loved 

hearing the stories and having their 

picture taken with the actual league cup. 

 

Kirton Primary School works closely with 

the BUFC community team all year round 

and we wish the football team all the best 

for the new season in an even more 

challenging league. 

 

 


